Riyadh, 23-10-2023

The Secretary-General of the Islamic Military Counter-Terrorism Coalition,
Maj. Gen. Mohammed bin Saeed Al-Moghedi, received on Monday, October
23, 2023, at IMCTC’s headquarters, HE, the Defense Minister of the Republic
of Guinea Aboubacar Sidiki Camara, and the accompanying delegation.

Over the course of the visit, HE, Minister Camara received a briefing on
IMCTC’s mission, strategic initiatives, and its role in coordinating and unifying
IMCTC Member States’ efforts to help the Muslim world, as well as the
international community in eradicating the scourge of terrorism. The briefing
also covered IMCTC's latest reports and statistics regarding the status and
activities of terrorist organizations around the world.

Meanwhile, Minister Camara commended IMCTC's counterterrorism
approach and its strategic initiatives set for implementation in partnership
with Member States and other relevant international organizations.

For his part, Maj. Gen. Al-Moghedi commended Guinea’s counterterrorism
efforts and its membership in multiple counterterrorism organizations,
centers around the world and hoped that Guinea would soon send its
Delegates to IMCTC headquarters to work together with the rest of fellow
member states’ Delegates to counter the menace of terrorism.



